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DUVAL COUNTY ELECTION ADVISORY PANEL 
PRELIMINARY MEETING MINUTES
These minutes are unofficial until reviewed and approved by the 

Election Advisory Panel at its March 2017 meeting
March 8, 2016
3:00 p.m.
Don Davis Room
1st Floor, City Hall

117 West Duval Street

Attendance: Ingrid Montgomery (Vice Chair), Daniel Henry, John Libby, Justin Portlock, Robert Maldonado, Toni Alfred, Hunter Anderson, Charles McWhite
Excused: Karen Nuland (Chair)
Also: Jeff Clements – City Council Research; Johnny Gaffney – Mayor’s Office
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.

Vice Chairwoman Montgomery called the meeting to order at 3:02 p.m. with a quorum present and the members introduced themselves for the record.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the December 14, 2016 meeting were approved as revised by staff and distributed at the meeting.
Supervisor of Elections update
John Libby of the Supervisor of Elections Office discussed the Online Voter Registration system approved last year by SB 228 and distributed a handout released to the Supervisor of Elections association to assist in the interpretation of how the law is to be implemented.
During a year like 2017 when there is no election scheduled, the SOE keeps its equipment prepared to hold a special election at any time if necessary, including cleaning, disinfection, software updates, and the like. At the next meeting Mr. Libby will show a time-lapse video of the equipment load-out process at the elections center that shows the amount of equipment required to operate an election. Mr. Libby reported that over 2,000 workers were involved in operating the November general election – 1,898 poll workers, 50 technical rovers, 50 call center operators and 36 regular SOE employees, not including the part-time warehouse staff and the moving company hired to deliver and retrieve the voting machines from the precincts. 

He reported that the Independent Party of Florida was disbarred from state election participation because of failure to file appropriate independently audited financial statements, but the party is trying to reincorporate and get itself reinstated as a valid party. The Supervisor’s Office continues to receive returned mail (vote-by-mail ballots, voter information cards returned for no forwarding address, etc.) from the last election cycle, and even from 2015 elections that apparently have been lost in the Post Office for over a year. Staff training is ongoing, both in town and out of town. Many senior staff went to a statewide conference in Orlando and to a national election conference in Savannah to keep updated on the latest regulations and trends in elections. A trend being talked about nationwide is the need to recruit younger poll workers to replace long-time volunteers, particularly computer-savvy volunteers to assist older workers who have long been familiar with paper systems. The state has mandated that electoral precinct maps convert from range-based addresses (all the house numbers on one side of a block of a street) to point-based addresses so that every residence can be accurately mapped to its precinct with the number of registered voters at each point attached. The 2020 Census will lead to the re-drawing of national, state and local electoral districts and the preparations for that process will include matching the SOE’s local knowledge and databases of census block boundaries to the U.S. Census Bureau’s database to ensure exact correlation of boundary lines.
Voter registration, including registration drives at events, is an ongoing process, as is the recruitment of poll workers. Staff is working with UNF, Jacksonville University, Edward Waters College and FSCJ to recruit students as poll workers. Since the aftermath of the 2000 election, poll workers have been required undergo training before each and every election.
In response to a question from Mr. Henry about how online registration works for people who don’t have a driver’s license with a signature electronically captured, Mr. Libby said that the details are being worked out but most likely it will involve the SOE mailing the voter an affidavit to sign and return with their official signature that will then be captured electronically for future comparison purposes.

New business
Jeff Clements distributed a listing of several dozen bills filed for the Florida Legislature’s 2017 session having to do with elections, voting, restoration of ex-offender civil rights (including the right to vote), timing of elections, and other related subjects. Some touch on topics the EAP has previously discussed (opportunities to correct missing or non-matching signatures on vote-by-mail ballots, online registration, etc.). A question was raised about how the civil rights restoration would affect the local election office. Mr. Libby indicated that they are more than ready to handle the increased volume of registrants. 

Dr. Gaffney reminded the group that the EAP annual report is due by the end of March. The EAP board would like to review the report before it is submitted to council.
Public Comment

One question was asked about how to send appreciation commendations for ‘good’ poll workers from the last election. Mr. Libby indicated that any such correspondence should be sent to the SOE office.
Next meeting
Wednesday, June 14, 2017.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:31 p.m.
Jeff Clements and Colleen Hampsey, Council Research Division (904) 630-1405    Posted 3.10.17  4:00 p.m.
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